

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           4 November 2020
PRESENT:  C. Sheldrake, R. Templeton, B. Allen, L. Allen, F. Templeton, K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:    H. Hobbs, H. Sharwood, G. Lawson 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. AGM & Committee Members:  All agreed to remain in their current positions until such time as an AGM can be held; Tricia Carton & Ahmad Geybi to be co-opted on to Committee; a motion will be put at the next AGM to amend the Constitution to allow for 12 Committee members.
2. Communications with Council: CS advised the following:
· Bec Ho (Acting Facilities Manager) advised there is no need to pack up tables & chairs until she advises to the contrary;
· Bec Ho also offered to purchase light, comfortable chairs;
· Table trolleys don’t fit through the office door, so need to purchase new trolleys;
· CS had meeting with the mayor which was positive;
· Council has received our submission;
·  CS advised that we’ll be negotiating new occupancy agreement early 2021.
CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. A number of members have sent submissions to Council.
2. Council has invited submissions for community grants; BA will attend the Council workshop & ask for a grant to purchase table tops, cards, table cloths & trolleys.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY:


119 members have renewed; donations now at $9147.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Face to Face Bridge:  
· CS has approached the HH Mens’ Shed which is willing to fabricate 16 table tops for approx. $480; Richard Sheldrake will insert some pegs to ensure stability when people lean on the tables; Committee agreed to purchase 4 tables initially, on a look & see basis; HH will give costing on new tablecloths.
· Brian Soutter is prepared to direct on Mondays & Wednesdays.
2. Tap & Go: BA advised that discounts available to not for profit organisations make this a viable option; he suggested that the Club proceed with the monthly contract option at a cost of $35/mth; set up fees do not apply; a 2nd terminal would cost an additional $24.75/mth; Committee agreed that this method of payment should be trialled for a month from the beginning of December, after which it will become the only method of payment.
3. Christmas Party: Agree to cancel party.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
              BA advised of a profit for October of about $5K; full report attached.             
TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 


No report
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Up to date
 

Meeting concluded 11.45am 


Next Meeting, 2 December 10.30am  
